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Improvements to Play Area 
We are considering how best to improve 

the play area near the village hall and 

would like parishioners to have their say 

and volunteers to join a steering 

committee. 

 

If you would like to express your views 

and/or help, please attend the parish 

council meeting on 18 June at 7:30 and/or 

contact the clerk. 

 

 

 

 

Hedge cutting – 

remember the birds 
 

With spring in the air, it’s time to 

start cutting back the winter growth 

on hedges bordering roads and 

pavements but remember birds  

nesting are protected. 

 

If you have such a hedge and no 

birds are nesting in it, please help 

keep pavements / verges and roads 

clear for users thereof, thank you. 



  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Parking on 

pavements and at 

junctions 
Again, parishioners have expressed 

concern about residents parking on the 

pavements and close to junctions. The 

village is blessed with many elderly 

people with and without walking aids 

and young families with push chairs, 

such parishioners find it difficult and 

dangerous to walk on the road to get 

around vehicles parked on the pavement. Motorists also find that vision is 

obstructed when vehicles are parked too near a junction. We request that you do 

your bit to ensure that you have parked considerately in order that we can all enjoy 

safe passage. Thank you. 

 

 

Stop the plop 
Once again please, please, please can dog owners pick up their pet’s mess rather 

than leave it for others to stand in. 

 

Complaints about dog fouling continue to be numerous but we feel that it will not 

stop until somebody is prosecuted.  Report offenders to SNC Dog Warden on 

Freephone 0808 168 4444 - let’s get this stopped. 

 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 s_burley@yahoo.com 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 kevcunningham@aol.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre at 
7.30pm on 14/05/19, 18/06, 16/07, 20/08, 17/09, 15/10.  Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 

 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/

